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Dear parents / carers: Year 6 started to return on Monday and soon will all be back for the send off 
they deserve before they start secondary school. Great to see. Temperatures higher than 32 degrees in 
London, I love the heat, and lockdown slowly ending.  Rules and guidance changing daily and hourly just 
now.   As a headteacher I get daily updates from the Department of Education, Hackney Learning Trust  
and also Westminster Diocese, Public Health England and lots more. My very latest understanding is that 
‘social distancing’ is now 1 metre + whatever + means and yes I have read all the guidance. In the Summer I 
believe all social distancing will be removed so I am planning for a full return starting September 3rd.  
Details and current dates below. Nice Webinar with Year 5 pupils this week enjoyed it. More to follow. 
                                        Also if you see our Premises Manager skipping and dancing along the road and 
outside the school it is because 30 years of hurt ended last night and genuinely delighted for him, the 
fantastic city of Liverpool and Jurgen Klopp.                                       

and finally .…  I have turned off every game so far through boredom ….. looks like 2020 will 
conclude with West Ham looking forward to trips to Blackburn, Huddersfield and Wigan next 
year …. oh well count your blessings and bask in the sunshine if you can. Be happy !!!

Books and PE kits of 2020 … All books have been collected now or 
in the recycling. Next week several classes have PE kits to collect.

Dates until July 17th 2020 … provisional
July 1st teachers are told classes for next year
July 3rd Parents and children are told classes for next year in 
the Newsletter
July 10th Last day of school for Reception and Year 1 children 
at usual times for collection. Transition Day for Reception and 
year 1 meet new teacher.
July 13th All of Year 6 return in 2 groups from 8.45am 
onwards. Events all week for Year 6.  Key workers and 
vulnerable pupils also can attend until Friday if they have 
been notified already. All other classes to come in for half a 
day in 2 groups beginning this week.
July 13th Year 2 children come in groups of 15 for half a day 
and meet their new teacher in their new class.
July 14th Year 3 children come in groups of 15 for half a day 
and meet their new teacher in their new class.
July 15th Year 4 children come in groups of 15 for half a day 
and meet their new teacher in their new class.
July 16th Year 5 children come in groups of 15 for half a day 
and meet their new teacher in their new class.
July 17th Last day of term for all children school closes at 
1.30pm.
September 2nd school reopens for Year 1 to Year 6 pupils.
September 7th New Reception children come in over the next 
3 days. 

Pics of the week … new trees planted 
and new birds painted and planting 
seeds in the sunshine.

BLM resource 
…posted on 
our website to 
help you talk to 
your children 
about 
inequality, 
racism and 
social justice. 
Really good 
resource.
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